Draft Minutes

CEKC Board Meeting    August 12, 2019

Attending: Barbara Sexton, Johanna Roe, Debbie Pyle, Bruce Bolme, Dan Spatz, Darla Johnston

Guests: Denny Newell, Cindy Bradley, Kate Karlson, Sherri Starkin

Debbie Pyle was asked to lead the meeting in Linda Williams' absence.  She called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

· The current agenda and minutes from the July 2019 CEKC meeting were approved unanimously with no changes or additions.

· Barbara Sexton presented the Treasurer report. It was approved and accepted unanimously.

· Correspondence: A letter from Cory Eberhart was shared with board members.

GUEST REPORTS & PRESENTATIONS

Kate Karlson with Gorge Grown Food Network provided information on Veggie RX, a program that supports food security for low-income individuals by providing vouchers for the purchase of fresh vegetables and fruits from growers and vendors at Farmers' Markets and farm stands. It currently is available only in the counties from the Columbia River Gorge in Oregon.  Due to funding issues it is no longer offered in Washington.  Kate also shared a detailed food resource guide broken out by Gorge counties (both Washington and Oregon). It can be accessed online at gorgegrown.com.

Ideas on funding sources to expand the program back into Washington were suggested to Kate.

AGENCY REPORTS

Cindy Bradley with Skamania County Economic Development Council shared information about a Housing Needs Assessment and Buildable Lands Survey currently taking place in Skamania County.  It is set to be completed by December 2019.

She announced that Kari Fagerness, current director or the EDC has accepted a new position with Washington DNR and will be leaving the EDC. A new director is being sought.

Denny Newell with Klickitat County Economic Development Council offered thanks to Kari for all her hard work, and encouraged Cindy to apply for the position. He then shared that Klickitat County is also performing a Housing Needs Assessment and Buildable Lands Survey. He noted the KC Commissioners recently approved participation in an affordable housing tax credit program to generate funds that can be used for rental assistance or affordable housing construction. Cities and counties can participate. The amount generated depends on volume of sales tax and whether a local qualifying tax is also in place.

A “qualifying local tax” (QLT) is a local property or sales tax that a city has imposed, separately from SHB 1406, to address affordable housing or related issues. This provision within the bill only applies to cities and towns, and it allows them to double the sales tax credit.

Denny noted the recent cutbacks at Insitu do not appear to have affected the local supply chain too badly. Laid off employees received 60 days severance pay. He was unsure if a new contract with the US Navy would help, but stated that reorganization may help stabilize the workforce as is.

KC EDC is working with Republic Services to provide CDL training for drivers through Independent Trucking out of Yakima.  The Workforce Council is helping by paying the tuition and fees.  

The Klickitat Mill site is being evaluated for toxic soil conditions by the Department of Ecology.  If found safe the site can be developed.

Kate Karlson asked if there were any programs that provided training for farmers.  She was advised to check with WSU/Extension.

A $750,000 Community Development Block Grant has been applied for to help construct a senior services center in Goldendale at the new County Services Building.

A six-acre parcel in the White Salmon area has been purchased by the county to build a senior assisted living facility.

Dan Spatz reported Columbia Gorge Community College is working to build a 72-unit student-housing complex. Completion is expected by 2021. They are also looking to create an Aviation Maintenance and Welding program/skill center.  They are working with the FAA, and are considering a possible partnership with the Dallesport Airport. CGCC is also continuing to offer a drone technology/piloting program.

Bruce Bolme spoke on the Community Lands Trust project he is involved with.  Discussions are being held to determine if they should partner with Proud Ground, a Portland based CLT organization or set up their own management team.

Darla Johnston gave an update on Underwood Community Center.  A movie night was recently held for residents.  Sheriff Dave Brown came to a public forum and talked about a strategic plan the county has been working on.

The annual Underwood Community Picnic is scheduled for September 15th, and a car show is set for September 21. A candidate's night is being arranged sometime in October.

She asked if CEKC could provide documentation of CEKC's tax-exempt status in order to get a reduced cost temporary food handler's permit for UCC. It was suggested she check the CEKC website for the IRS letter of determination.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

The committee set up to review CEKC's insurance policies for projects has not met yet.  Sherri Starkin reported there needed to be a follow up after Jonathan Blake's presentation.

KVGD-LPFM

No key to get into the site has been made available yet.  The power and rent has been paid and is current.  The donation from Jonathan Blake has not been received. Dan Spatz reported the college is unable to assume the running of the station due to the restriction that requires new operators to be within 5 miles of the original broadcast location. There will be a meeting on August 19th to determine the next steps.

Sherri Starkin shared information on OLESS.  The funds allocated for building upgrades provided by the State of Washington have been extended 2 more years.  OLESS is working on applying for two more grants.  She spoke about several groups and events that have been held, including a bicyclist gathering and a National Night Out sponsored by the local drug and alcohol prevention coalition (KLASAC).

Debbie Pyle gave an update regarding Klickitat Community happenings.  The Trail Run will be held November 9th.  The National Night Out sponsored by the local drug and alcohol prevention coalition (KLASAC) was a success, with good interaction between the community and local law enforcement.

A new school superintendent is in place in Klickitat, and she hopes to meet with him soon regarding the Activity Center.

Farmers' Market

Bruce Bolme reported on the White Salmon Farmers' Market.  It is going well and the new manager is doing a great job.  The Mobile Market is well received in Lyle, with 40-50 people coming to the site.  Scott Davison is looking for help with the Summer Market in Klickitat.

The July Food Security meeting was attended by Darla Johnston and Bruce Bolme.  There is a new director.  24 people attended.  They are looking to do bi-state food bank support for the Gorge region.

OTHER

Johanna reported she saw a poster advertising a Makers' Market to be held at Mount Hood Meadows on August 17th from 11 a.m. to 6 p.m.  Vendors are wanted.

Skyline Theatre is showing the film 'Artifishal'.  Entry is $10. The funds generated will be used by the White Salmon Grange to help with their painting project.

Next meeting will be September 9th.

The meeting was declared adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

